
 

Newsletter 

27th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We celebrated the Feast of The Ascension in our church on Thursday morning. 
This was, as you know, livestreamed and I hope that you were able to join us. 
Thank you to Deacon Rowley, Mrs. Underdown, Mrs. Ennifer and the children for 
this service. 
 
We hope that you have an opportunity to have some family time over the         
half-term and the upcoming bank holidays. Children return to school on Monday 
6th June. We wish you a restful and peaceful week. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

First Holy Communion 
 
More of our children celebrated 
the Sacrament of their first 
Holy Communion last weekend.  
 
Thank you to all staff who were 
able to attend and support our 
children at this most important 
stage of their faith journey. 



The Summer Diary 
 
Looking ahead to the next half-term, it’s a  very busy one. Starting with our   Platinum Jubilee picnic and fol-
lowed by: parent information sessions, sports days, many educational visits, parent consultation day, exhibition 
and awards evening, just to name a few. The best way to help you organise your diary around these is to down-
load our school app. This will show you our calendar of school events and is updated as new events and opportu-
nities for the children arise. Instructions on how to download this can be accessed through this link: 
https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/page/?title=School+App&pid=136 
 
 
Platinum Jubilee Picnic  
 
You will have received an email from Mrs. Slater this week with 
details about this celebratory picnic which is taking place on 
Wednesday 8th June. As you will have seen from the notice at 
our school entrance, we are still seeking support from parents to 
spend just 20 minutes on the day helping at your child’s class 
stall. All money raised will be going to The Holy Cross P.T.A to 
benefit children directly. Please either contact your child’s class 
teacher or inform the office if you are willing to help. 
 
The key points from the email are: 
 
Children will be brought to the playground at 12 noon and will 
all be   collected from the playground at 3pm for registration 
before returning to the playground to be collected. For those 
parents unable to attend, your child will be cared for by school 
staff for the afternoon. 
 
Prepayment tokens for the many stalls  are available from the 
school office until the morning of the fete. Most of the stall 
activities will be 50p  with the exception of the inflatables, 
which will be £1, the tombola stalls which will be £1, the face 
paints and glitter tattoos which will be £1.50 and the refresh-
ments, which vary in price. Your child will be given these to-
kens on the day of the fete. 
 
If you wish your child to avail of a school packed lunch, this needs to be booked in advance using this link  
https://forms.office.com/r/94AMrA9R2P 
 
Packed Lunches will be charged at the normal school rate of £2.25.  

 

The Commonwealth Youth Choir  

We were delighted to receive a letter from 
the Rt. Hon. Robert Halfon this week     
congratulating our children on their        
performance at the Queen’s Platinum     
Jubilee celebration on 15th May. In the  
letter he says that this was a fantastic 
achievement and that the children          
represented themselves, our school and the    
entire town of Harlow so well. We agree,   
wholeheartedly. 

 

https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/page/?title=School+App&pid=136
https://forms.office.com/r/94AMrA9R2P


R B 96% 

R L 95% 

1A 93% 

1S 94% 

2HD 89% 

2PT 86% 

3N 99% 

3R 91% 

4C 94% 

4E 95% 

5G 93% 

5S 90% 

6CN 96% 

6E 97% 

For the second consecutive week the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 
Butterflies 96% attendance. Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance 
Award are 3N attaining 99% attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:30am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am    
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence     
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is unable to attend school. We are frequently having to 
contact parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

 

Visit by Diocesan Adviser 

On Monday we welcomed Mrs. Harwood, our Diocesan link-adviser, 
to school.  She was very complimentary about the work done and 
progress achieved  in a number of areas of school life over this last 
academic year. 

        

 

Parent Coffee Afternoon 

Thank you to Mrs. Gallagher who hosted our parent coffee afternoon on 
Thursday. We look forward to seeing parents and carers at such events in 
the future. 

 

 

Tri Golf Tournament 

Congratulations to our year 6 children, who did not let 
the rain stop them playing some super golf last week at 
Church Langley school. 

They completed a range of different tri-golf challenges 
and had to putt and chip the ball into a target area. 

In golf, the aim is to achieve a lower score and our   
winner on the day was Lucy Philpot, with 50 points. I'm 
sure she will share the story of hitting the ball so hard 
in one challenge that the club flew up into the air! Well 
done to Cian, Naavah and Keira who were all fantastic 
too. We finished with a combined score of 231. The  
picture you can see is the bullseye challenge. 





 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Integrity 

  - honesty, truth-telling  

“You will be brought before kings and          
governors because of my name. This will give 
you an opportunity to testify.” (21: 12-13)  

“Now you Pharisees clean the outside of the 
cup” (11:39) 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Butterflies:   Zara Brooks  Ladybirds: Kayla Shafi King    

 1A: Freddie Wink   1S: Albie Gardner         

 2HD:  Oliver Danel   2PT: Kojo Kwakye     

 3N:  Luisa Marsham   3R: Oliwier Slawikowski      

 4C: Joey Uzuegbuna   4E: Blanka Trus      

 5A: Maame-Yaa Prempeh   5A: Lucia Pintilei         

 6CN:  Otto Colussi   6E: Liam Dunn      

  

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

  1S: Luka Yamgoue      

  2HD: Naya Kruszniewska Quental 2PT: Diale Ebhabha      

  3N:  Roxanne Hand   3R: Ilinca Branisteanu     

  4C: Sophia-Jai Henry   4E: Nathan Kwey        

  5A: Bree Onwurah   5G: Lehna Ajong     

  6CN: Emilia Marsham   6E: Alana Cox       

 



 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 29 May, Seventh Sunday of Easter: John 17:20-26  

Before all ages and in the realms of light, God knew us and formed us in our mother's womb.  

 

He knows our sleeping and our waking, our coming and our going. He never abandons us even if we    

wander far from him. Even in darkness and despair he is with us and nothing can separate us from his 

love.  

  

He is in us and we are in him, through Jesus Christ our Lord who has revealed him to us. God can be 

found in the words and actions of others, especially those in need, and has come to us through the 

words of scripture.  

  

By the power of the Holy Spirit acting through the sacraments of the church he binds humanity     

together in spirit and love.  

  

As one body in Christ we are testimony and witnesses to God's love. May our witness open the doors to 

others who seek his face. Particularly those who are oppressed, marginalised and abandoned.   

God of all, 

guide us and lead us to be faithful witnesses to your love, so that the world will know peace. 

Amen.  

“May they all be one, just as, Father, you are in me and I am in you, so that 

they also may be in us, so that the world may believe it was you who sent me.”   

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
Let us pray together for educational institutions, schools and 
universities in particular, that they might be transparent,    
active, welcoming, responsible communities, in a fruitful       
climate of cooperation, exchange and dialogue valuing each and 
every person. 















New Menu Week 1    Diary Dates        

Happy Birthday this week to…  

Elian Owusu-Adu, Edie Fitzpatrick, Stephanie Naydenova, Dylan Cater,  Filip Ostrowski, 
Charlotte Nyarko-Mensah & Christabel Nyarko-Mensah, Neave Clennell. 

Happy Birthday in the Half Term holiday to… 

Ava Cook, Parker Loughran-Ricketts, Jayden Ondiege, Maame-Yaa Prempeh,             
Emilia Marsham, & Summer Edmonds  

Merit Certificates: 

 

Butterflies:  Anashe Mhiribidi, for very thoughtful contributions to our discussions about friendship 

Ladybirds:  Hermione O’Brien, for great work remembering the events of Pentecost 

1A:   Hayley Tran, for her excellent story about the ‘Tiny Seed’    

1S:   Blousey McQuillan-Clark, for having a great attitude towards writing 

2HD:   Paris Goddard, for approaching all her learning with a positive attitude 

2PT:    Rose Dunn, for amazing sewing  

3N:   Stas Marti, for great mathematical understanding 

3R:   Victoria Banjo, for  fantastic effort in all subjects 

4C:   Araibella Morgan, for her determination in athletics 

4E:   Ava Cook, for her resilience and growing confidence in her learning 

5A:   Tinashe Agyare,  for his great effort in maths, especially on properties of 2D shapes   

5G:   Inioluwa Oyelami, for writing an excellent diary entry in English  

6CN:   Erin downing, for always working hard and trying her best 

6E:   Ka’reem Mafueni, for fantastic writing this week  

  

 

Monday 6th June 

Multi Faith Week 

5G Swimming Lesson 

Year 3 Mass 2:00 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 7th June 

Dance Fit Lunchtime Club - 
no need to book 

 

Wednesday 8th June 

Platinum Jubilee Family Picnic 12:00 - 4:00 

 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 

Thursday 9th June  

Dance Fit Lunchtime Club - no need to 
book 

4C Library Visit 

4E Library Visit 

Karate Years 4,5 & 6  3:15 - 4:15  

Football Club Years 5 & 6 3:15 - 4:15  

Bootcamp Club Years 5 & 6 3:15 - 4:15   

Friday 10th June 

 


